
. 

EMPLOYEE OF THE WEEK:

END OF TERM HOUSE AWARDS 

I would like to take this opportunity to remind all of our pupils to stay safe 
over the half term break. We hope you enjoy your time off and come back 
rested for your final term in school, but as the weather forecast looks 
unseasonably warm remember to use sunscreen to avoid burns. We are 
happy upon pupils’ return to school for them to bring sunscreen in with 
them and we of course have lots of shaded areas to use at break and 
lunch.
Year 11 have been an absolute credit to themselves and to Rose Bridge 
over the first fortnight of their GCSE exams. Again Year 11s, remember to 
take some time to yourselves to unwind over the holiday as well as doing 
revision. 



PASTORAL

. 

EMPLOYEE OF THE WEEK:

HAIR AND BEAUTY

. 

What better way to spend a Wednesday morning 
than a bit of a pamper in the Dean Trust Rose 
Bridge Hair and Beauty salon.

These year 10 pupils are studying the VTCT 
qualification “Technical Award in the study of 
Hair and Beauty”. This qualification is the 
equivalent to 1 GCSE grade and is studied over 
2 years.

The girls are learning all about the anatomy of 
the hair, skin and nails as well as cosmetic 
science and how to formulate their own 
products. A huge part of the course is learning 
about the career options available to them and 
looking at how to run their own business and 
become a successful entrepreneur.

Look out – one of these girls may be the next 
Vidal Sassoon!!!

Miss Hill for her constant vigilance in arranging the exams!



FACULTY OF THE WEEK:

FACULTY OF THE WEEK: PASTORAL

This week Turnaround have had the privilege of working with Street 
Doctors. In this session the pupils learned how to administer first aid to 
persevere life if the need arises. 



Mental Health week - Joe Collins Motivational Speaker came into school to speak 
about Mental health,Pupils  taking responsibility for their own actions and how to 
motivate yourself to be a better person. 
Joe will be coming back into school to continue this work with our pupils. 

FACULTY OF THE WEEK: PASTORAL

This week we have rewarded our pupils with some Friday fun for the last 
day of term. The pupils love to have the inflatables in school and enjoy 
racing against their friends. They also get to visit the ice cream van which 
is always very popular on warm days. 

Rewards day 



 
The PE Staff have done a fabulous Job arranging the annual Race for Life fun 
run in school. All Pupils have has the opportunity to take part and raise money 
for a cancer research. Some of the pupils dressed up as characters some of 
them like to run in their PE kit. The pupils love to get involved in these events 
and have lots of fun along the way.

MATHS CHALLENGE

Last week’s solution:

Since one half of the pizza weighed 175g, the full pizza weighed 350g. 

Subtracting this from the original amount of 550g gave our final answer of 200g

.

This week’s problem: 

The ages of a father and son add up to 66. The father’s age is the son’s age reversed. 

How old are they? (There are 3 possible solutions for this one.)

FACULTY OF THE WEEK: PASTORAL



HOUSE POINTS

ENRICHMENT STAR OF THE TERM 



BOOK OF THE WEEK:   Tiger Heart

LITERACY CHALLENGE

Word of the Week: Captivating

= capable of attracting and holding 
interest; something that is charming. 

1. Provide three synonyms for the word 
captivating. 

2. Provide three antonyms for the word 
captivating. 

3. Use the word captivating in tree 
sentences. 

CMQ: Can you use three different sentence 
types for your responses to number three?

Literacy CMQ: Can you include either a colon or 
semicolon in your responses to number three?

  

This week’s book is a lovely, magical story about a 
young girl’s unlikely friendship with a man-eating tiger. 
It’s called ‘Tiger Heart’ by Penny Chrimes and it’s a 
great choice for anyone who wants to escape from 
reality into a world of fantasy and dreams!
Fly never meant to end up in a cage with a man-eating 
tiger. And though she's no princess, when the tiger bows 
to her, she can't help vowing to free him and return him 
home.
But the bird-filled jungles and cloud-topped mountains of 
the tiger's homeland are an ocean away. And not 
everyone wants the tiger to return.
With dark and dangerous forces working against them, 
will Fly be able to fulfil her promises, keep them both 
alive and - just maybe - become the queen her tiger 
knows her to be?

The Power of Poetry 

This is your final week to enter the Young 
Writers Power of Poetry competition! Remember 
that your poem should be focused on something 
that you are passionate about. 

Winners have the opportunity to be published in 
an external anthology!



Mudit S
Has great attendance and an amazing amount of positive points.  He tries hard in every lesson and 

demonstrates a wonderful attitude to his learning.  Well done 

HEAD OF YEAR AWARDS 

YEAR 7 

.

Shay T

Outstanding performance this half term and collecting the most positive points in the yer group. Well done 
and more of the same in HT6.

YEAR 8 

YEAR 9 

YEAR 10 

Ellie M  
Excellent start to the exams so far. Keep up the great work. 

Well done.

YEAR 11 

Hassan U
Shout out from Mrs Pollard- Always working as hard as he can, being awesome with relative atomic 
mass and being lovely. Well done Hassan

Abbie S
Abbie has really turned it around this half term. She is working really hard in all her lessons. She 
brightens up my day when I am on duty by having her lunch with me. It is a pleasure to have you in my 
year group. I have noticed how hard you have worked building up your reputations with teachers in 
such a positive way.



ATTENDANCE MATTERS



Congratulations to Jayden Aaron in Y11 who has been selected for the U16s England Community 
Lions squad.

We are all so proud of you Jayden!!

Well done!! 

U16s ENGLAND COMMUNITY LIONS SQUAD







APPRENTICE



APPRENTICE



WIGAN AND LEIGH SEND



WIGAN ATHLETIC



ATTENDANCE MATTERS

Please can parents be aware that medical appointments should, wherever physically possible, not 
take place during school hours. They should be arranged for before or after school. The 

attendance office should be notified via phone when this is not possible. 

It is also essential that parents of absent pupils should call school to notify us of reasons before 
9am. After this time, communications regarding absence will primarily go home via email. Parents 

who have downloaded the MCAS app, will also get a notification there. If you think you need to 
update your details to accommodate this, please get in touch.

As always, excellent attendance at school is the only sure-fire way to guarantee excellent success 
for our pupils. Don't forget about our Going for Gold reward scheme which concludes in the 

summer with a fantastic reward trip for pupils! 



 

                                DTRB rules:  “Be Respectful, Be Safe, Be Ready”.  

 ‘You cannot climb the ladder of success dressed in the costume of failure’

At Dean Trust Rose Bridge, we believe that the standards of personal appearance are reflected in the 
attitudes of our pupils. By dressing to a high standard, it has been shown that our standards of work, 
and subsequent outcomes, improve over time. Please support the school by ensuring that your child 

adheres to the school’s high standards of uniform and appearance.  Each day staff will check that 
pupils are dressed in accordance with the above expectations. 

Banned items should not be brought into school.  Banned items will be confiscated by staff. Please 
refer to our Standards and Expectations poster for clarity on banned items. 

Mobile phones: Any pupil found with their mobile phone during the school day will have this item 
confiscated. Confiscated phones will not be returned to a pupil under any circumstances. It is the 
parent/carers responsibility to collect the device from school at a mutually agreed time. 

If pupils need to bring a mobile  phone to school to ensure their safety when travelling, they must be 
handed in at the start of the day, before entering the building.    

Sanctions will be applied to any pupil who fails to meet the school’s standards and expectations.  

With your support, we will continue to improve the standards at Dean Trust Rose Bridge School. 
Together, we will continue to make progress, giving all our pupils the best life opportunities by 
developing hard-working and dedicated young adults with high standards and aspirations.

STANDARDS AND EXPECTATIONS



Standards & Expectations 

Lines of Communication  

Just a reminder to all parents, that 
your child’s Form Tutor should 

always be the first port of call if there 
are any questions or concerns. 

Furthermore, due to staff absence, if 
you have contacted a member of 

staff and have not heard back, 
please contact 

office@deantrustrosebridge.co.uk 

 and we can ensure any messages 
are directed to the right person. 

Up to date contact 
details 

Please can we ask that you 
ensure we have your most 

recent contact details on file so 
that if I have to communicate 
any changes to the normal 
operation of the school you 

receive the relevant messages. 

Working together 

Our strength develops when we 
work together as a community, 
ensuring that the children and 

young people who attend Dean 
Trust Rose Bridge receive the 
best possible experience even 

during these uncertain times. We 
feel blessed that we have such a 

supportive parents, wonderful 
pupils, and an incredible staff who 
always go above and beyond for 

your children. 

 

mailto:office@deantrustrosebridge.co.uk


 

Top Tips for Parents and Carers
Have a look at the tips and links below with some suggestions on how to get you started 
and help you to stay safe and positive online. You and your family can #PlayYourPart in 
creating a better internet by…

Having conversations without judgement.
Whether by playing games, watching videos, or doing things your child enjoys, 
spending time together online is a great way to start conversations about the online 
world and how they’re finding being a part of it. 
It is important to ask questions and take an interest in what your child enjoys online.
An essential part of having this open dialogue is to not judge, even if their behaviour or 
life online isn’t what you wanted or expected. This ensures that your child feels they can 
come to you if ever they make a mistake or experience a problem online. 

Knowing where you can learn more about their favourite apps 
and games.
Websites like Common Sense Media or The Family Gaming Database can be 
invaluable sources of information. When your child starts talking about a new game or 
app, why not do some research into the reporting and blocking options available? Then 
you can help your child if they come to you with an issue.

Getting support if things go wrong.
There are lots of organisations who are there to support you and your family if 
something has gone wrong. The Report Harmful Content website can help you with 
issues such as cyberbullying, impersonation and threats. You can report worrying 
behaviour towards children to CEOP. Find out more on Children's Get Help page.

Reassuring your child that whatever happens online, you are 
there to support them.
Let your child know that the best way to address any problem they have online, is to tell 
a trusted adult immediately. For example, this might include someone sending them a 
friend request; an online message; telling them to visit a specific website, or app; or 
asking them for their personal information. Reassure them that if anything happens 
online that they are unsure about, or makes them feel worried or upset, they can come 
to you for help.

More advice and guidance 

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/articles/is-my-child-ready-for-social-media /  

Safer Internet Tips…

https://reportharmfulcontent.com/?lang=en
https://www.ceop.police.uk/Safety-Centre/
https://www.childnet.com/parents-and-carers/get-help/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/articles/is-my-child-ready-for-social-media/

